
Redacted version
Draft Minutes of the meeting of the Northern Ireland Branch Committee held on Wednesday 12th December 2018   at 10:30 in ASP Offices, Merrion Business Centre, 58 Howard street, Belfast BT1 6PJ
1.  Apologies 
2. Minutes of Last Meeting
The minutes were agreed and signed.
  3. 
Matters Arising
There were none.
     4. 
 Financial and Membership Report
Hon Treasurer tabled  the Financial Statement (Receipts and Payments) for the year to 30th November 2018
The Finances appeared to be in a healthy state showing a surplus for the period 
It was agreed that there was no need to increase the Membership Subscription for 2020.
The Hon Treasurer reported that membership now stood at 4770 and still increasing daily.

A number of donations were suggested and agreed
.

The Hon Treasurer advised that he would be away from 12th Jan 2019 for two weeks and also for most of March 2019 

5. Report on Possibility of a group Structure

The idea of a Group Structure was discussed with the view to increasing participation of members in the work of CSPA.

It was decided that initially to try and start up 2 groups one in the North West and one based in the Newry Area.

If this were successful it was proposed that a place be reserved on the Committee for a representative from each area.

It was also proposed that if successful a mini AGM be held in each area each year.

It was agreed that start-up finance be made available.

It was agreed that the Hon Sec would issue an invitation for volunteers to start up the groups by means of a Branch Newsletter and a notice in the next issue of The pensioner Magazine.    

6. Report on NI CS Pension Board
The Hon Sec reported that he had written to politicians asking for their help and so far only DUP and SF had acknowledged his letter but nothing more.
The Hon Sec also reported that following discussion with the Gen Sec Lisa Ray he had written to Sue Gray (Perm. Sec. at Dept of Finance ). He reported that he had received a reply to this, not particularly helpful, containing several inaccuracies. 

Subsequent to the meeting the Hon Sec, after further discussion with Lisa Ray, has again written to Sue Gray pointing out the agreed relationship between the GB CS Pension Board and CSPA Head office.   
At the time of the meeting and to date (21/12/2018) no reply has been received from either The NI CS Pension Board or Sue Gray. 
7. CSPA AGM 2018 in Coventry 
The Hon Sec reported on the results two motions submitted by the Branch for debate at the 2018 AGM.
1.

“This AGM deplores the treatment of the Hon Sec of the CSPA Northern Ireland Branch in his attempts to be able to make representations to the NICS Pension Board and requests the General Secretary CSPA to ask the Chair of the GB CS Pensions Board (Margaret Edwards) to write to the Chair of the NICS Pension Board with a view to the NICS PB giving the same facilities of interaction as that enjoyed by the CSPA in  GB.”
Unfortunately this was given a “D” rating indicating that the motion could be dealt with by correspondence and is not for debate.
2
“Following a request made at the NI Branch AGM; This AGM requests the Deputy General Secretary to investigate the possibility of a European -only fee for the travel Insurance in addition to the current worldwide fee. “ 
This motion was incorporated with a similar motion from Bath & District as a composite motion with Bath to lead and NI to second the motion.

Unsurprisingly in view of the opposition from Ralph Groves the motion was not passed although The Hon Sec reported that in informal conversation with a representative of the Insurance Company it was in issue that they were discussing.
8. 2019 NI Branch AGM 17th April 
Following her talk  on LLA at CSPA AGM Ivan had approached Fenella Nance from Connect PA had been approached to give a talk at our AGM.  The Hon Sec has agreed to contact her in the New Year to firm up on this.  

The Hon Sec had agreed to contact Maeve Tully to talk about NHS Volunteers ( she gave a talk at ASP AGM. This has yet to happen.
Other possibilities would be a speaker from The Loneliness Organisation who would be coming to the Pensioners’ Parliament. Or The Consumer Council reporting on heat and fuel costs cap. 
Due to an addition to the Head Office Constitution regarding disciplinary procedures it was decided that we would have to follow suit.  The Hon Sec agreed to redraft the rule so as to reflect the branch Structure and to circulate it for agreement to the Committee and to Lisa Ray the Gen Sec.

It was decided to have the pre AGM meal in the upstairs at the Crown Bar. The treasurer agreed to book this.

9.  Report from Age Sector Platform
There was a report on the Pensioners’ Parliament at the end of October 2018 attended by some 180 delegates.  Topics covered were :-

NI and the Warm Home Discount

Isolation and digital exclusion led by a representative from the Dept of Finance
Health and Social Care (Standards in Care Homes and Reform of Health & Social Care) led by Dr McBride the Chief Medical Officer in NI
Protecting the value of the Basic State Pension led by Michael Monaghan
Age discrimination in goods, facilities and services

It was also reported that ASP was still in financial difficulties since in the absence of a Minister any funding from the Dept of Communities had been blocked by the civil servants. With the few grants obtained there would be enough money for ASP to survive to the end of 2019 but after that survival would be difficult.

It was  also reported that even though a direct debit form had been included in the Pensioners’ Parliament documentation no one from the PP appears to have started to contribute to the survival of ASP.
It was reported that as a result of a motion passed at the PP that ASP had met with Chris Hopkins (formerly MP at  NIO and now  adviser at NIO) with regard to GFS extension to NI. It was reported that he had stated that the Sec of State for NI was not going to interfere with devolved issues and it would have to wait until the Assembly was up and running again.

10. Report from  NPC
It was  reported that at the last meeting on the 8th November 2018 it was agreed that 1st February 2019 would be Dignity Day and that it would be celebrated by lunch at the Unite building.
Apparently we (CSPA) are entitled to 4 members.  

It was  reported that the next meeting of the   NI NPC Committee would be on 10th January 2019.

11 Risk Management and GDPR

The Hon Sec reported no changes
12. Web Site and Facebook
The Hon Sec reported nothing of note.

13. Correspondence
Only that to and fro the NICS Pension board already discussed. 
12. AOB

It was reported to the paper by Gemma Carney on the effect of Brexit on Older People (presented at our 2018 AGM) was included in the last issue of The Pensioner. Unfortunately the Paper by Michael Monaghan on the State Pension was not included.

It was reported that there was a mention in the last edition of  “The Pensioner” of  the “Northern Ireland Pension Centre” in Limavady. No one on the committee professed any knowledge of this Centre and it was decided that the Hon Sec would contact them and report back at the next meeting.


